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June 1, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will help save lives by requiring the use of personal floatation devices on King County rivers.
With snowpack well above the normal level, our rivers are running fast and cold, creating inherent hazards for recreational users.  As warmer weather approaches, recreational use on King County rivers will increase dramatically.  The experience of other jurisdictions has shown that requiring the use of personal floatation devices increases their use, which in turn decreases incidents of drowning.
The rapid flows on our rivers this year make prompt adoption of the enclosed ordinance an urgent public safety imperative.  For that reason, I am transmitting this ordinance as an emergency. The ordinance will expire on October 31, 2011.
The ordinance requires the development of a comprehensive implementation plan in coordination with the King County Sheriff and community groups, including those involved in drowning prevention.  Failure to comply with the ordinance is a civil infraction, but to ensure that violators receive adequate warning, there is no monetary penalty for the first infraction. After the first infraction, the monetary penalty is $86. 
If you need more information on this ordinance, please contact, Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-6587.

Protecting the health and safety of our residents is one of the most fundamental purposes of government and is one of the key goals of our strategic plan. I know that you share my concern for the health and welfare of our residents, and I urge the Council to pass the enclosed ordinance promptly. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 


   Office

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff

